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A publication of the MA Collectors & Treasurers Association 

 

The Collector 
Treasurer 

Spring Meeting – April 3  
 

MCTA’s Spring Meeting has a new location this year – we hope you 
have reserved your spot and are planning to join us for a great 
program on April 3 at Springhill Suites in Devens, MA.  The meeting 
agenda and registration information are available on our website 
(masscta.com) or by contacting the office.  
 
Joining us for an informative presentation on Deferred Taxation & 
Guidelines for Tax Title Accounts will be the Town of Auburn’s  
Treasurer/Collector Mary Ann Murphy and Chief Assessor Cynthia 
Cosgrove.  Assessors are invited to attend at the member rate 
alongside his/her Treasurer or Collector if interested.  We will also be 
welcoming Steven Hoffman and Kay Doyle from the Cannabis Control 
Commission to share information about how communities are 
handling the financial aspects of doing business with approved 
vendors in the Commonwealth. Steve Lonergan and Steve Roche will 
be on hand to review the status of MCTA’s legislative agenda and  

provide an update on happenings at the Statehouse.   
 

Registration opens at 8:30 am and the program will begin at 
9:15 am.  
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Treasurer and Collector Recertifications 
 
Carrie Arnuad, Treasurer/Collector, Town of 

Rockport;  Virginia Antell, Town Accountant, 

Town of Essex; Gregory Barnes, Director of 

Budget & Finance/Treasurer, Town of 

Dartmouth; Carol Baron, Treasurer, S. 

Worcester City RVTSD; Debra Blanchette, 

Treasurer, Town of Barnstable; Linda Blodgett, 

Treasurer, Town of Holland; Cheryl Booth, 

Treasurer/Collector, Town of Hamilton; Jessica 

Bradlee, Collector, Town of Chilmark; Richard 

Buffington, Treasurer, Barnstable Fire District; 

Donald Carter, Treasurer/Collector, Town of 

Middleton; Kerry Colburn-Dion, Finance 

Director -Treasurer/Collector, Town of Carlisle; 

Margaret DeSantis, Collector, Town of 

Tyringham and Treasurer, Goose Pond 

Maintenance District;  Timothy Donovan, 

Treasurer/Collector, City of Woburn; Diane 

Doyle, Treasurer/Collector, Town of Newbury; 

Melinda Ernst-Fournier, Treasurer/Collector, 

Town of Southbridge; Arthur Flavin, 

Treasurer/Collector, City of Melrose; Mary 

Frost, Treasurer/Collector, Town of Lancaster; 

Lynn Greene, Treasurer, Town of Wales; Lynn 

Hathaway, Collector Town of Charlemont; 

Nancy Holt, Finance Director/Town 

Accountant, Town of Scituate; Dorothy Jenkins, 

Collector, Town of Monson; Cheryl Kane, 

Treasurer-Collector, Town of Maynard; Jane 

Lepardo, Treasurer/Collector, Town of 

Dedham; Paula Linhares, Treasurer/Collector; 

Town of Cohasset; Stephen Lonergan, 

Treasurer/Collector, City of Springfield; Denise 

Marlborough, Treasurer/Collector, Town of 

Millbury; Mary Martin, City Auditor, City of 

Peabody; Mary McIsaac, Finance 

Director/Treasurer, Barnstable County; 

Kathleen McMahon, Treasurer, City of Salem; 

Diane Muphy, Treasruer/Collector, Town of 

Stoneham;  Richard Patullo, Treasurer, 
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MCTA Members Achieving Recertification - 2018 

Town of Hampden;  Maureen Pike, Collector, 

Town of Shelburne;  Laurel Placzek, 

Treasurer/Collector, Town of Agawam; Bonnie 

Ricardelli, Treasurer/Collector, Town of 

Dunstable; Susan Ripley, Treasurer/Collector, 

Town of Yarmouth; Richard Sardell, Collector, 

Town of Berlin; Rebecca Smith, Collector, Town 

of Wales, Marilyn Thompson, Finance 

Director/Treasurer/Collector, Town of Walpole; 

Donna Tommey, Treasurer/Collector, Town of 

Lee; Cheryl Vaidya, Treasruer/Collector, Town 

of Douglas; Garbiele Voelkner, Finance 

Director/Treasurer, Town of Orange 

 
Assistant Treasurer and Assistant Collectors 
Recertifications 
 

Marie Chmura, Assistant Treasurer/Collector, 

Town of Chatham; David Donaghey, Assistant 

Treasurer/Collector, Town of Walpole; Paulette 

Gerry, Assistant Treasurer/Collector, Town of 

Stoneham; Maureen Gibson, Assistant 

Treasurer/Collector, Town of Milbury; Jennifer 

LaFountain, Assistant Collector, Town of 

Amherst; Lori-Ann Magner, Assistant 

Treasurer/Collector, Town of Hingham; 

Deborah Morse, Assistant Treasurer/Collector, 

Town Sturbridge. 

 



 
 

 

President’s Report 
 
I hope your holidays went well. It sure has been a crazy winter, hasn’t it? Snow, ice, turning into rain and 
then all washed away!  
 
I’d once again like to congratulate our newly certified members for their success! Don’t forget to add 
your new “alphabet soup” designation to your business cards (CMMC, CMMT). 
 
On that note, I’d like to speak directly to all our Assistant Treasurers, Assistant Collectors and 
Treasurer/Collectors. You are now full and unlimited members of the Massachusetts Collectors and 
Treasurers Association per our recent bylaw change. That carries with it the ability to join any 
committee when there is an opening. Further, since you are usually in charge of the “nuts and bolts” 
aspects of our field, we welcome you to become part of our faculty.  
  
I trust that most, if not, all of you have mailed your Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Bills as it is that time of 
year again. Most of us are looking at our biggest commitment of the year. Although this does not 
necessarily generate a lot of revenue, it certainly keeps us busy.  
 
Our Legislative committee is aggressively pursuing an ambitious agenda. Steve Lonergan, First Vice 
President and Chair and Michelle Hill, Second Vice President and Vice Chair of the Legislative 
Committee, have been hard at work tying things together. 
 
Our Education Committee chaired by Third Vice President Chris Sweet and the members of the 
committee have put together what I believe is an exciting and informative Spring Meeting at our new 
venue in Devens MA. 
  
I will respectfully allow the chairs to speak to the association directly in their respective newsletter 
columns.  
 
Finally, I want to mention to all Treasures and Collectors, our educational program is not limited to just 
you and your assistants, it is available to all office staff (i.e. clerks, office assistants, payroll et al). When I 
started my public sector career as an accountant working for the Worcester City Treasurer, I was 
inspired by taking classes at the MCTA Amherst School. Within two years I was a sitting 
Treasurer/Collector. These office assistants are a bridge to the future or our occupation. I’m hoping you 
will all embrace this. 
 
Until then, enjoy what’s left of winter and let’s hope for a beautiful spring! 
 

 
John Clark, CMMC, CMMT 

MCTA President 
Treasurer, Collector 

Town of Billerica 
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Comings & Goings 
 
Kristie Costa is the new 
Treasurer/Collector in the Town of 
Mattapoisett, replacing Brenda 
Herbeck who has retired. 
 
Alicia Dulin is the new 
Treasurer/Collector in the Town of 
Sheffield, replacing Michael Ovitt. 
 
Michael Morse is the new 
Treasurer/Collector in the Town of 
Andover, replacing David Reilly who 
has retired. 
 
Colleen Merrill is the new Collector in 
the Town of Dracut, replacing Deborah 
Barton. 
 
Linda Pryne is the new Treasurer of 
the Lanesborough Village Fire & Water 
Dist., replacing Kathleen Borden. 
 
Denise Murphy is the new Treasurer of 
the Bristol-Plymouth Regional School 
District, replacing John Frias. 
 
Leslie Davidson is the new 
Treasurer/Collector in the Town of 
Marblehead, replacing Patricia Kelly 
Murray. 
 
Melissa Davis is the new Collector in 
the Town of Dalton, replacing Jane 
Carman. 
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Comings & Goings 
 
Paulette M. Gerry is the new 
Treasurer/Collector in the Town of 
Stoneham.  Paulette replaces Diane 
Murphy who has retired. 
 
Ryan Malloux is the new Treasurer in 
the Town of Shutesbury.  Ryan is 
replacing Gabriele Voelker. 
 
Anna Noyes is the new Treasurer/ 
Collector in the Town of Townsend.  
Anna replaces Barbara Tierney. 
 
Matthew Barnes is the new Treasurer / 
Collector in the City of Westfield. 
Matthew replaces Meghan Kane. 

Join the Celebration! 
 

2019 will mark the 70th anniversary of the Association’s annual 
conference – mark your calendars now for June 17 – 19!  This 
meeting provides great networking opportunities with colleagues as 
well as the 65 vendors that traditionally fill our exhibit hall and the 
surrounding hallway.   
 
The Resort & Conference Center in Hyannis is currently booking 
rooms for those staying overnight.  Information about room rates and 
links to the hotel’s online reservation system are posted on our 
website (masscta.com).  Conference registration will open by April 9.  
A special celebration is being planned in conjunction with our 
Tuesday evening banquet honoring our current and past association 
presidents and officers. 

Calendar of Events 
 

New Treasurer/Collector Day 
TBD 
May 2019 
 
Annual Conference 
Resort & Conference Center 
Hyannis, MA  
June 17 – 19, 2019 
 
Annual School 
Umass  - Amherst Campus 
August 13 – 15, 2019   
 
Staff School 
TBD 
September 2019 
 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

  

Education Committee Report 
 
As I write this, we have just shoveled out from one snow storm and there are two more storms heading our 

way in the next few days, so I guess that it is appropriate weather for the Winter newsletter.  That said, 

however, the Spring Meeting of the MCTA is just about a month away – April 3rd, 2019 – at a new-to-us 

venue, the Springhill Suites in Devens, MA.  We will have a presentation on Deferred Taxation and 

Guidelines for Tax Title Accounts and we will have both the Chair and Commissioner of the Cannabis 

Control Commission speak to us about the Commission, its mission, and how they see communities handle 

the financial aspects of doing business with approved medical and adult marijuana retailers. 

 

PACT (Preliminary Application for Certification Test) applications – If you are planning to take a 

certification exam this summer at our Annual School in August, the applications are due May 31, 

2019.  Please visit the MCTA’s website under Education Programs for the testing requirements.  In addition 

you may review your completed courses by looking under Member Services, then Login for My Professional 

Development. 

 

New Collectors and Treasurers Day is coming in May. All newly elected and appointed Collectors and 

Treasurers and Assistants are encouraged to attend.  This one-day session includes a review of the Legal and 

Financial aspects of the jobs and provides an overview of the duties and responsibilities for those that are 

new to their positions.  The Association makes every effort to support its new members and encourages them 

to refer to resources available on the MCTA website and to contact and join their local County 

Associations.  It is our intention to help move everyone’s career in the right direction and to provide them 

with information necessary to succeed. 

 

As we always do, the Education Committee welcomes any suggestions on topics and concerns facing you, 

our members. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any suggestions for speakers and topics to present at 

future meetings.  Please enjoy the rest of March and I look forward to seeing you at the Spring meeting in 

April.  

 
 
Christopher Sweet, CMMT/CMMC 
Treasurer & Tax Collector 

Town of North Attleborough 

5 

 

REMINDER:  PACT (Preliminary Application for Certification Test) applications must be approved in 

order to take the Certification Exam at the Annual School in August.  The deadline to apply to test for 
2019 is May 31.  Information, including the application and the list of requirements is available on our 
website (masscta.com) under Education Programs.   
 



 
 

 

 

 

  

Legislative Update 

As reported by Stephen Lonergan elsewhere in this newsletter, things have heated up on Beacon Hill. The 191
st

 Session of 
the General Court was sworn in on January 2, 2019.  We have a lot of new legislators this session including several new 
senators and two dozen new state representatives. Many of the new legislators are women and the majority of the new 
folks identify themselves politically as “progressives.” 

January was fairly quiet as we awaited the announcement of House and Senate Leaders as well as committee chairs. The 
Governor’s FY2020 state budget proposal, House 1, was filed on January 23

rd
 without a lot of fanfare. One thing that is 

clear is that we’re looking at lower state revenues as we head into a new fiscal year. 

A few weeks ago, House Speaker DeLeo and Senate President Spilka released their leadership appointments. A number of 
important spots were filled by new faces. Among them are: 

Senate Majority Leader Cynthia Creem 
Senate Majority Whip Michael Rush 
Senate Ways & Mean Chair Michael Rodrigues 
Senate Ways & Means Vice Chair Cindy Friedman 
Senate Ways & Means Assistant Vice Chair Jason Lewis 
Senate Majority Leader Bruce Tarr 
 
House Majority Leader Ronald Mariano 
House Assistant Majority Leader Joseph Wagner 
House Ways & Means Chair Aaron Michlewitz 
House Ways & Means Vice Chair Denise Garlick 
House Ways & Means Assistant Vice Chair Elizabeth Malia 
House Minority Leader Bradley Jones 
 
For the MCTA, we will be working most often with these joint committees; here’s a quick look at the chairs: 

COMMITTEE    SENATE CHAIR  HOUSE CHAIR 

Financial Services    James Welch  James Murphy 
Municipalities & Reg. Gov’t  Becca Rausch  James O’Day                                                              
Public Service    Michael Brady  Jerald Parisella                                                    
Revenue     Adam Hinds  Mark Cusack 

 
As you might guess, we will see a lot of action in the Revenue Committee during this session. In fact, 3 of the MCTA’s 
proposals have been referred there. 

I have recently updated the bill summaries for all the MCTA proposals with bill numbers and cosponsor information. This 
information will be posted on the MCTA website so you can easily access that information. 

For bill text, legislator info, joint committee members, etc., you can look at the General Court’s website: 
malegislature.gov. 

 
Be well. See you next month. 

 

Stephen Roche, Legislative Counsel 
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Executive Director’s Notes 
 

“”In winter, I plot and plan. In spring, I move.”  Henry Rollins 
 

Like many of you, the MCTA office spends the vast majority of the winter months planning for the flurry of activity 
that seems to arrive in March and last straight through August.  Starting with our April meeting and ending with our 
annual school in August, Diane and I move from meeting to meeting and our membership renewal process with very 
few moments to catch our breath.  This year’s 70th anniversary of the Association’s Annual Conference will be a great 
opportunity to celebrate all of the good work our members do and have done around the Commonwealth.  Our 
annual school will mark 49 years of quality learning experiences this year.  Let’s hope the legislature decides this is 
the year to act on some of our longstanding bills as that would truly make 2019 a banner year for MCTA. 
 
Looking forward to all that lays ahead of us ~ 

Hillari I. Wennerstrom, Executive Director    

Legislative Committee Report 
 

Happy Spring everyone!  As I just finished my Mardi Gras celebration, it seemed to be a good time to let everyone 
know about what has been happening with the Legislative Committee. 

The year has been moving quickly, but we have managed to stay in step with it.  As you know, the MCTA’s Legislative 
Agenda was adopted at the Fall meeting.  Once adopted, the committee went to work on contacting the state senators 
and representatives to sponsor or co-sponsor our bills.  The MCTA’s lobbyist Steve Roche arraigned meetings for Vice 
Chair Michelle Hill and me where we were able to discuss the agenda with several lawmakers.  With a filing deadline of 
January 18, 2019, we were able to get sponsors and co-sponsors for all of the bills.   

It is now imperative that all of our membership follow up with their legislative representatives to keep our bills, in the 
forefront of legislators’ minds!  Additionally, we must continue to watch the bills of concern to the Association and 
make our voices heard in opposition.   

Through our lobbyist, Steve Roche, Michelle and I are in the process of setting up meetings with the chairs of the 
committees to discuss our agenda.  Additionally, we are working out the details to set up a meeting with the Speaker 
of the House, Rep Robert DeLeo and the President of the Senate, Karen Spilka, to introduce ourselves and the 
Association.  We will be using this time to forward our agenda.  A special thanks to Chris Sweet, Education Chair, for 
setting up a meeting in his town hall with Senator Rebecca Rausch on March 25. 

Finally, in February, a conference call was set up by our President John Clark, with Sean Cronin, who thanked us for 
responding so quickly.  The purpose of the call was to let him know what the Association would like to see in a new 
Municipal modernization bill that Gov. Baker is trying to put together.   On the call were John, Michelle Hill, Executive 
Director Hillari Wennerstrom and myself.  We explained our bills, prioritizing them and it seemed to be received 
well.  We were told that nothing is guaranteed, but everything would be considered.   Updates will be posted to the 
membership as they are available.   

Hope everyone has a terrific end of winter, beginning of Spring, I look forward to seeing everyone at the Spring 
meeting at our new location in Fort Devens! 

 
Steve Lonergan, CMMC, CMMT 
MCTA First Vice President / Chair, Legislative Committee 
Treasurer & Collector, City of Springfield 
 


